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QUEEN ANNE’S COUNTY ANIMAL CONTROL COMMISSION MINUTES

June 21, 2023

The Queen Anne’s County Animal Control Commission met on Wednesday, June 21, 2023, at 10:00 A.M.  The following members were present: Robert Mueller, Tom Gannon, John McQueeney, and Kathy Trotter.

Also present were Lori Morris, Assistant Chief of Special Operations - Department of Emergency Services; John Nickerson, Director of Environmental Health; Austin McKenzie, Animal Control Officer; Patrick Thompson, Esq., County Attorney; and Sharon Brinster, Esq., Assistant Attorney.
1. Hearing – Dangerous Animal “Todo” 
The Hearing began at 10:08 A.M.  Austin Roe, former owner of “Todo”, was aware of but did not appear for the hearing.
      
Chairman Mueller described the process for the Hearing.
Sharon Brinster Esq., Commission Assistant Attorney, administered the oath to all parties and witnesses.
Animal Control Officer Austin McKenzie provided the details of the Animal Control Department report regarding his investigation of the incident on May 27, 2023. Additionally, he testified regarding his attempt to hand deliver the Notice of Hearing to Mr. Roe at his home address, and his attempts to speak the victim which were unsuccessful.
Kelly Hamilton, Animal Service Center Chief, described Mr. Roe’s surrender of “Todo” on May 27, 2023 and the intake documents he provided.  She testified that staff had very little interaction with “Todo” during the 10-day quarantine period, but since then they have interacted and, in all tests, showed no aggression whatsoever.  She added that “Todo” knows and obeys commands and has had loose body language at all times.  Lastly, she stated that she has no issues with adopting “Todo” out to the right people, which would be “no small children” given the alleged bite history.
3. Closed Session – The Animal Control Commission went into closed session at 10:23 A.M for the purpose of deliberation and decision in the matter of “Todo”. A copy of the Decision Letter is attached hereto and labeled as “Exhibit A”.

There being no further business to come before the Animal Control Commission, the meeting was adjourned at 10:32 A.M.






RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,









Sharon M. Brinster
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Sharon M. Brinster, Secretary
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June 21, 2023

Kelly Hamilton

Chief - Queen Anne’s County Animal Services

201 Clay Drive,

Queenstown, MD 21658







Re: “Todo”

Dear Ms. Hamilton:


As you know, a virtual hearing was held on June 21, 2023, at 10:00 a.m. by the Queen Anne’s County Animal Control Commission on the designation by the Director of Animal Control that a dog, “Todo”, was a dangerous animal under the Queen Anne’s County Animal Control Ordinance.  This letter will serve as the findings and decision of the Animal Control Commission.


The Commission received testimony from ACO McKenzie and from Kelly Hamilton.  The evidence indicated that on May 27, 2023, Todo was surrendered to Animal Services by his owner, Austin Roe.  Mr. Roe indicated to Animal Services and in a conversation with Officer McKenzie that Todo had been interested in certain food in the Roe home and when told “No”, attacked Mr. Roe’s other dog, Yoshi.  Another resident of the home attempted to intervene and was herself attacked.  Photographs were provided to the Commission showing what appeared to be minor injuries to the resident and some chipped teeth that allegedly had been chipped in the incident.


Mr. Roe and the alleged victim were asked to attend the hearing, but Mr. Roe declined for both of them.    


ACO McKenzie indicated that Todo had no history of aggression or prior attacks on persons or animals.  He had spoken to Todo’s trainer who indicated that he had presented no problem or aggression during obedience training.  Ms. Hamilton indicated that Todo had shown no aggression whatsoever since being surrendered to Animal Services and that staff was completely comfortable in handling and dealing with him.  She stated that, although she would advise future owners of Toto’s bite history based on this incident, she would not hesitate to adopt him out to anyone other than a family with small children.


Based on the evidence provided, the Commission cannot find that Todo meets the definition of “dangerous animal” under the Animal Control Ordinance, which requires a finding, inter alia, of either severe physical injury or death to a human without provocation, or injury of any kind to a human being in more than one incident off the property of the owner.  The evidence presented does support either requirement. In light of this finding, the Commission places no constraints or conditions upon Todo.
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_______________________________







By:  Robert C. Mueller







       Chairman

Cc: 
Lori E. Morris: Manager - Queen Anne’s County Animal Control

Austin Roe


